
Peruvian	Park	Elementary	School	Community	Council		
November	9,	2016	
	
Members	Present:	Stacy	Kratz,	Gretchen	Roberts,		Irina	Stoddard,	Karina	Park,	Tracy	Clayton	
	
Approval	of	October	minutes	–	moved	by	Ms.	Jewkes	and	seconded	by	Mrs.	Murray.		Approved	
unanimously	
	
Budget	review	–	current	balance	$33,453,	technology	expenditure	is	$1516	for	iPads	for	the	
fifth	grade	teachers.		They	are	using	these	with	Doceri	to	allow	them	to	instruct	from	anywhere	
in	the	room	and	have	students	participate	more	fully	in	the	learning.		Approximately	$7200	has	
gone	to	intervention	assistants	in	classrooms.	
	
Data	–	progress	monitoring	not	available	at	this	time.		The	assessments	have	not	yet	been	
received	from	the	district	copy	center.	
	
Digital	Citizenship	–	The	council	discussed	the	district	filters	that	are	used	in	the	schools.	There	
is	a	variation	in	the	restrictions	based	on	grade	level	with	elementary	filters	being	the	most	
restrictive.	The	council	discussed	classroom	use	and	school	policy	on	misuse.		Students	are	
taught	specific	expectations	when	using	the	internet	and	the	process	to	use	if	something	
inappropriate	pops	up	on	a	screen.		Teachers	monitor	technology	use	carefully	and	handle	
minor	infractions.		Major	infractions	for	technology	misuse	are	referred	to	Ms.	Jewkes.	Ms.	
Jewkes	informed	the	council	of	the	new	technology	purchases	and	how	different	grade	levels	
are	using	the	technology.			
Mrs.	Krats	will	check	on	district	technology	resource	person	preparing	a	presentation	for	
parents,	possibly	at	Parent	Teacher	Conferences.		Ms.	Jewkes	reminded	members	that	Mrs.	
Chang,	our	school	digital	citizenship	coordinator,	has	a	tech	corner	on	the	website.	Ms.	Jewkes	
will	include	a	reminder	in	her	weekly	email	to	parents.		
	
The	council	reviewed	Emergency	Safety	Procedures	at	the	school.	These	drills	will	be	practiced	
Dec-February.		Ms.	Jewkes	will	send	parents	more	detailed	information	about	the	drills	shortly	
before	they	are	conducted.	
	
Adjourned	


